Omak Library Board Minutes

July 8, 2019

Members present: Sue Radek, Lorraine Derig, Cynthia Tollefson, Betsy Rainsford and Librarian Yvette Farmer. Sharon was absent due to illness.

Minutes from June read and approved.

Bills presented and approved for payment: 

· Cintas-entryway mats laundered. $63.86

· City of Omak-water, sewer, storm.  $152.31

· PUD-power and lights.  $482.52

· Weinstein Beverage- toilet paper.  $220.21

Old Business

· Thank you Cynthia for taking care of the dusty miller plants at the flagpole garden.
· The library is without a security guard and there is no information about a new guard at this time.
· Brian informed the board that he doesn't want to resign. He has a very busy summer scheduled but will be able to attend board meetings again starting in September.
New Business 

· A library weed pulling party was set for Wednesday, July 10 at 6:00.

· The Library Budget Request to be submitted to the city by September was discussed.  Replacing the green linoleum in the hallway, repairing or replacing linoleum in the break room, adding more rock to the bed by the front entryway, and drinking fountain changes are all possible items for the budget. Sharon may have additional items to add to the list.

· Yvette read the board a letter Sharon has composed to the Police Chief, Mayor and City Council members regarding a Three Strikes You're Out proposal for Civic League Park  adjacent to the library. The letter explained specific dangerous activities occurring daily  that impact and frighten park users, librarians and library patrons. Her letter explains the Three Strikes amendment that would strengthening the power police would have to deal with repete offenders.  The board is concerned with these safety issues especially since there is presently no security guard at the library.  There has been a resurgence of public drunkenness, drug selling, yelling and fighting outside and inside the library since our security guard left.

Meeting Adjourned. Next meeting: August 12th, 2019 at 1:30 in the Pioneer Room.

Respectfully Submitted, Betsy Rainsford
